After listening to the hearing this morning it seems you are ignoring the elephant in the room. That is the likelihood that Oregon will be gaining a US Representative when national reapportionment occurs. Why is this not acknowledged and discussed?

Showing a presentation with the changes in the existing five US Congressional districts implies a minor pushing of boundaries on the margins when in fact our state will most likely be looking at major changes in district boundaries to incorporate a sixth US Representative.

Please enhance the transparency of this work.

Richard Larson 5955 Skyline Dr, West Linn, OR 97068 503-522-1287